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The Hone Kong Bar Association’s Press Statement on the

Appointment of the Sceretary for Justice

The Hong Kong Bar Association (“HKBA™) welcomes the appointment by the Central
People’s Government of Mr. Rimsky K K Yuen SC (“Mr. Yuen™), who was Chairman of the
Council of the Bar Association in 2007-2009, as Secretary for Justice of the Government of
the HKSAR.
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During the time when Mr. Yuen was the Chairman, the HKBA responded to a number of
developments that concerned the Rule of Law, Judicial Independence and Administration

of Justice in Hong Kong, including:

- the Race Discrimination Bill,

- the revised guidelines of the police force on intimate searches of suspects and
detainges,

- the re-designation of the Legal Aid Department to be under the purview of the
Home Affairs Bureau (instead of under the immediate portfolio of the Chief Secretary

for Administration) following reorganization of the Government Secretariat.
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Further, in the same period of time, the HKBA also commented on the following matters of

public concern:
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(1) In July 2008 during his visit to Hong Kong, the Vice-President Xi Jinping made a
statement calling for “solidarity and sincere co-operation within the governance team” and
“mutual understanding and support amongst the Executive, the Legislature and the Judiciary”.
Reports of the statement had caused debates and concerns in Hong Kong society. By its
press statement dated 9 July 2008, the HKBA re-iterated the importance of judicial
independence and stressed that the Judiciary is not and should not be regarded as part of the
governance team, and unless the Judiciary is truly independent, it cannot fulfil its role of
ensuring that the Government is acting in accordance with the law and that legislation passed
by the Legislature is consistent with the Basic Law and the international legal obligations of
the HKSAR;
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(2) On 6 January 2009, with respect to constitutional reform, indicating that the
Government should put forward proposals that would eventually lead to the total abolition of
functional constituencies in accordance with Article 25 of the International Covenant on Civil

and Political Rights.
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The HKBA strongly believes that Mr. Yuen will perform his public duties as Secretary for
Justice with integrity, ability and diligence. The HKBA is confident that Mr. Yuen will
fearlessly discharge the professional responsibility and the social and ethical duty of lawyers
“to protect the physical, moral and intellectual integrity of the individual” which he
highlighted on 8 December 2008 on behalf of the HKBA when making a joint statement with
the Law Society, at the 60™ Anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights (“the
Joint Statement”). The Joint Statement said,
“This duty asks that we constantly review our legal regime to ensure that law is never
used to support an unjust system or to excuse inaction in the face of abuse of power, and
to ensure that the ambit and application of law never involves any derogation from the
fundamental rights of the individual, bearing in mind that an injustice committed against

any one person is a threat to the very rule of law”.
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Lastly, the HKBA expresses its gratitude and appreciation to Mr. Wong Yan Lung SC, the
outgoing Secretary for Justice, for his outstanding service and contribution to the community,

the Rule of Law and administration of justice in Hong Kong.
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